CADENCE BANK

Arena & Conference Center

Tupelo Coliseum Commission
Regular Meeting Minutes
January 27, 2025

Be it known the Tupelo Coliseum Commission did meet in regular session Monday, January 27,
2025, at 3:00 p.m. in the Commerce room with the following present:

Chair- Jessica Hollinger -
Commission Secretary-Darrell Marecle
Commissioner- Gerald Peralta
Commissioner- Cooper Miller
Commissioner- Nat Grubbs
Commissioner- Louis Conley
Commissioner- Keith Henley

Representatives of the City of Tupelo Present:

Kevan Kirkpatrick ~Executive Director -Cadence Bank Arena and Conference Center
Leslie Baitey- Office Manager- Cadence Bank Arena and Conference Center

Kim Hanna- CFO :

Rosiland Barr- Assistant CFO

Chair lessica Hollinger called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m.

Approval of minutes from November 2024 was discussed. Commission Secretary Darrell Marecle
made a motion to approve the minutes as written, seconded by Commissioner Louis Conley. All
commission members voting aye, the motion passed.

Quorum not met for December 2024 minutes.

Financial Report

Kim Hanna discussed the financial report.

Director’s Report
Kevan began his report by welcoming Keith Henley as our new Commission member,

Kevan gave us an update on our past events, We had ice skating through January 12%, Winter
Jam rehearsals January 6™-8t, Deep South Cheer lanuary 17%-19th, and 14 meeting events.

Kevan also updated us on upcoming events. We have the HiLo Rodeo February 1%, Charity Ball
February 7%, Parker McCollum February 13%, King City Classic February 141-15% Victory Cheer
February 21%-22™, Winter Jam February 23" and 23 meeting events.
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Old Business:

Rescheduled January’s meeting to 01/27 due to MLK Day and rescheduled February’s meeting to
02/24 due to President’s Day was discussed. Commissioner Cooper Miller made a motion to
approve, seconded by Commissioner Gerald Peralta. All commission members voting aye, the
motion passed.

New Business
None

Check Approval:

Commissioner Louis Conley made a motion to approve the checks from November and
December 2024, seconded by Commissioner Cooper Miller. All commissioners voted aye; the
motion passed.

Adjournment:
Vice Chair Stephanie Coomer adjourned the meeting at approximately 3:25 p.m.
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